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PUBLIC NOTICE TO CUSTOMERS/CONSUMERS 
Notice of All Drought Contingency Restrictions Lifted 

 
 

June 18, 2024 
 
As you are aware, the State of Texas has been experiencing unprecedented drought. Because of this the Palo 
Pinto County Municipal Water District No. 1 and the City of Mineral Wells have been monitoring the lake 
continually. In the last 30 -45 days we have received significant rain on Lake Palo Pinto and its watershed. The 
lake has filled to 100% capacity and therefore the City of Mineral Wells has sent out notification of the lifting of 
all water use restrictions in the following press release. 
 
From the City of Mineral Wells…. 
 

Media Release, June 10, 2024 - Drought conditions lifted at Lake Palo Pinto, MW moves 
to Stage 0 

 
“The Palo Pinto County Municipal Water District No. 1 has determined that requirements 
for termination of Drought Response Stage 1 – Mild Water Shortage Conditions have 
been satisfied,” Huffman wrote in June 10 letter to the Palo Pinto Press. “Beginning 
Monday, June 10, 2024, at 12:01 a.m., Lake Palo Pinto Will no longer be subject to any 
drought conditions under the District’s Water Conservation and Drought Contingency 
Plan.” 
 
Stage 1 may be rescinded when certain drought conditions have ceased for ten 
consecutive days, according to the plan. Mineral Wells City Manager Dean Sullivan said 
that means the water conservation level moves to “Stage 0 – Normal Water 
Conservation” for the city. Voluntary conservation is encouraged. As of today, Lake Palo 
Pinto is at full capacity. Due to this, all water use restrictions are now terminated. 
 

 

The Millsap Water Supply Corporation, in cooperation and agreement with the City of Mineral Wells, is.…  
 

Terminating all water use restrictions effective June 10th, 2024 
 
Millsap Water Supply Corporation would also like to express its appreciation to each of our customers and our 
community for your help and cooperation in dealing with this drought situation. Please remember, as stated in 
the press release, Voluntary conservation is encouraged. 
 
Again, we thank you for all your help and cooperation. As always, we want to dutifully remind everyone …  
 

Water is a precious commodity, every drop counts.  
Don’t waste water - Use Water Wisely! 

 
If you have questions or if we can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact the corporation’s 
office at the number listed above from 8 AM to 4 PM Monday through Friday, excluding holidays. 
 
Millsap Water Supply Corporation 
Board of Directors       


